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August 2023   Newsletter 
 

 

         Rotary Club of                                           
Massillon 

Address:  2177 Nave Road SE, Massillon, Ohio  44646 

  Visit our website at:  www.massillonrotary.org 

Find us on Facebook at:  https://www.facebook.com/massillonrotary 

 

President ’s Message 
 
 

	
100% attendance in the month of June 2023 
 
Angela Cooper    Dick Leffler 
Chad Hartman    Jim Stanford 
Tom Jingo     Dan Swartz 
 

 

	

	

		 

  

  

  

		

 
Happy Birthday! 

 
Paul Salvino   Aug 02 
 
Michelle Hartman  Aug 05 
 
Jeff Brest     Aug 07 
 
Fred Horner    Aug 10 
 
Jeff Stoll     Aug 10 
 
Joe Logan     Aug 27
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

Engine that 

Fuels our 
Scholorships 
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 ROTARY CLUB OF MASSILLON 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES 

JUNE 6, 2023 
 
The Board of Directors met at Kozmo’s Grille on Tuesday, June 6, 2023. The following 
members were present: Dan Swartz, Tom Jingo, Jim Stanford, Keith Nutter, Dick Leffler, 
Angela Cooper, Carolyn Worthen, Dr. Bill Leffler, and Chad Hartman. 
 
The minutes of the May 1, 2023 Board meeting were presented for approval. Upon a 
motion by Mrs. Cooper and a second by Mr. Stanford, the Board approved the minutes, 
as presented.  
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
Mr. Jingo presented a notice of resignation from Sherie Brown. Mrs. Brown recently retired 
as Director of the Massillon Public Library. Upon a motion by Mr. Jingo and a second by 
Mr. Nutter, the Board accepted Mrs. Brown’s resignation, with regret. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Mr. Leffler distributed the current Accounts Aging Report. He asked the Board to consider 
cancelling a former member’s account for an overpayment of $44. Upon a motion by Mr. 
Nutter and a second by Mr. Stanford, the Board approved Mr. Leffler’s request. 
 
CLUB SERVICE: 

Mr. Hartman reported that the club’s participation in the IMPACT Massillon Project was 
quite successful, with a good turnout of volunteers and the fact that the painting of a 
house went well. He advised the Board that the actual cost of the project had exceeded 
the $500 budget by $517.50. Upon a motion by Mr. Leffler and a second by Mr. Nutter, the 
Board voted to approve the additional $517.50 cost for this project. Mr. Hartman has, also, 
been able been able to secure commitments from two additional volunteers for Meals-
On-Wheels. 

MASSILLON ROTARY FOUNDATION: 

President Swartz reported that the Foundation’s request to the City of Massillon for the return of a 
$50,000 for a project that will not be undertaken, has not yet fulfilled. 
 
PROGRAMS: 
On June 22nd, rather having a program, we will have a club business meeting. That meeting will 
serve to update the club membership on current and recent projects and to discuss some 
operating changes that have been proposed.  
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 
The Board discussed reasons why some scholarship recipients fail to apply for the second 
payment of $500. One suggestion was to pay the full $1,000 initially. 
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The Board reviewed our club’s relationship with the Paul Brown Scholarship Committee. If 
we decide to severe that relationship, we should probably first have an attorney review 
the agreement to clarify our legal responsibilities in this matter. 
 
The meeting for the preparation of the 2023-2024 club budget is scheduled for June 20th, 
at 4pm, at Dick Leffler’s office. All members are free to attend and committee 
chairpersons are urged to attend, with recommendations for the budgetary needs for 
their area of responsibility. 
 
Since no one has accepted the nomination for 2023-2024 President-Elect, the Board 
nominated Mr. Swartz to serve a second term as Club President and Mr. Stanford to serve 
a second term as President-Elect. Those nominations will be presented to the club 
membership at the June 22nd club business meeting. 
 
Mrs. Cooper volunteered to form a committee to review and recommend updates to the 
club’s by-laws.    
 
NEXT MEETING: 
The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Directors is August 1st, at 11:30am, at 
Kozmo’s Grille. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Upon a motion by Mr. Hartman and a second by Mr. Nutter, the meeting was 
adjourned at 1:00pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
 
Thomas D. Jingo 
Club Secretary    
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Amanda joined Krugliak, Wilkins as an associate in 2017 and rejoin the firm in 
2021.  She practices primarily in the area of labor and employment law, with 
a wide range of experience in the representing employers  regarding 
employee disputes, Mandy also has not experienced insisting employers with 
OSHA destinations and various compliance requirements including HIPPA 
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I’ve been with AHEAD since 2009 and am dedicated to 
working with families in Massillon. I am passionate about 
making sure children in need get the services they 
require and deserve.  

 

He wins Again! 
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Shad Hardgrove and 
Staff from Tractor Supply 

Distribution Center 
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Local Rotary Meetings 
 
MONDAYS 
Dover:  Tuscarawas County Senior Center – 11:45 am 
Dalton:  United Methodist Church – 11:45 am 
Malvern:  Methodist Educational Building – 6:00 pm 
 
TUESDAYS 
Jackson Twp:– 11:45 am 
Orrville:  Aultman Orrville Hospital community Room – 11:45 am 
East Canton:  Foltz Community Center – 7:30 am 
 
WEDNESDAYS 
Alliance:  YWCA – 11:45 am 
Louisville:  Paradise United Church of Christ – 12:00 pm 
Perry:  Exploration Gateway – 11:45 am 1 st & 
3rdWednesdays 
Plain Twp:– 11:45 am 
 
THURSDAYS 
Massillon:  St. George Community Room– 11:45 am 
Canal Fulton:  Community Building – 6:30 pm 
North Canton:  Arrowhead Country Club – 11:45 am 
Minerva:  Minerva’s Classic 57 – 7:30 am 
Canton South:  McCall’s Restaurant & Banquet Center – 7:30 am 
 
FRIDAYS 
Canton:  Alex D. Krassas Event Center – 11:45 am 

 
For a Complete Listing for District 6650: 
http://rotarydistrict6650.org/ClubDirectory 

  

 

 

 

Rotary Club of Massillon 
 
Officers: 
President…………………………      Dan Swartz 
President Elect/VP…………..…      Jim Stanford 
Past President (2019-2020)……     Chad Hartman 
Treasurer…………………………..….Richard Leffler 
Secretary…………………………… Thomas Jingo 
 
Directors: 

			2020-2023……	M	Hartman,	Kathy	Shultz,	Carolyn	Worthen	
			2021-2024……	Richard	Regula,	Todd	Loxley,	Angela	Cooper	
			2022-2025……….Keith	Nutter,	Jeff	Brest	

 
  Massillon Rotary Foundation:  ………..Joe Logan 
  Membership Committee:…………… Kathy Shultz 
  Public relations Committee:….Michelle Hartman 
  Club Service Chair:………………  Chad Hartman 
  International Chair: ………………..  William Leffler 

 
District Governors: 
……Michelle Charles 
 

 

 

Interested in Making a Gift? 

The Massillon Rotary Foundation Trust                
(Tax ID# 34-1604220) will accept donations at 
any time.  Contributions to the trust are tax 
deductible to the extent permitted by the IRS.  
Please see Richard Leffler for more details. 


